Shalom,	Comment by Simi Peters: Greetings?  Dear Kim?  What?
I would like to express our heartfelt gratitude for your generous contribution to the Tzohar Center for Jewish Ethics, in memory of your mother, Berta Karsel, may she rest in peace. The Center empowers us to highlight the centrality of ethics in Torah and bring ethical practice to life in the State of Israel.	Comment by Simi Peters: We, maybe?	Comment by Simi Peters: Spelling?  Transliteration?	Comment by Simi Peters: Of blessed memory?
Your support has enabled us to extend our operations to many areas, described below. Thank you for your pioneering support of this important initiative. We hope to find additional partners who will enable us to fully fund this valuable project.
Background
The Tzohar Center for Jewish Ethics was established in 2015, based on the guiding principle of Avraham Avinu, “…that they will keep the way of God to do righteousness and justice.” We strive to create a just and ethical Israeli society. In the brief time since the founding of the Center, we have successfully organized academic conferences as well as participating in journalistic and rabbinic activities that have influenced public opinion and policy. Rabbis Uriel Genzel and Yuval Sherlo are engaged in intensive activity at the Center, which receives wide and frequent media coverage. 	Comment by Simi Peters: Wasn’t sure I should translate this.  Our patriarch Abraham?	Comment by Simi Peters: Spelling?
September 2016-June 2017
1. Appointments to public committees
In a breakthrough for the Center, Rabbi Sherlo has been appointed to a number of key positions over the past year, including:  chairman of the ethics committee that advises the center for transplants in Israel; advisor to the ethical code for use of force in the Israeli police department; membership in the ethics committee of Bet Rivka, a geriatric hospital; membership in the group which is setting policy for treatment of hunger-strikers at Beilinson Hospital.	Comment by Simi Peters: Does this have a formal title in English?	Comment by Simi Peters: Advisor to the committee for formulating the ethical code…?
2. Media coverage
Media coverage has grown as the Center has begun to engage in more intensive activity over the past year.  At least twice a week there is an appearance in the media on ethical topics.  We have attached all the media coverage in the appendix to this report.	Comment by Simi Peters: Don’t they mean that coverage of the activities of the Center appear at least twice a week?
3.  Participation in international conferences
Rabbi Sherlo participated in two important international conferences this year, the first being the Conference on Halacha and Ethics at the Center for Ethics in New York in December 2016. Rabbi Sherlo delivered a lecture outlining the Jewish position on gender selection for fetuses and the legal position in the State of Israel on this subject.	Comment by Simi Peters: Name in English?
In March 2017, at the UNESCO Conference on Bioethics in Limassol, Cyprus, Rabbi Sherlo lectured on minority rights in cases where minority ethical concerns conflict with those of the majority.  The lecture was very well received and Rabbi Sherlo has been asked to appear at other UNESCO conferences. 
4. Special lectures
Among the lectures offered under the auspices of the Tzohar Center for Jewish Ethics are:
· ‘Toward an Ethics Reform in Medical Human Research’ delivered to international experts on ethics at a conference of the Helsinki Commission in November 2016. The lecture, commissioned by the State of Israel’s Ministry of Health, was attended by one hundred participants.	Comment by Simi Peters: I added this.
· ‘The Ethics of the Healthcare Package’ delivered to the administrative level of the Maccabee HMO in December 2016.  The lecture, commissioned by the HMO’s committee for in-service continuing education, was attended by sixty Maccabee administrators.  
· ‘The Role of the Rabbi in Promoting Social Justice’ delivered at the Orthodox Union’s conference for Diaspora rabbis and religious leadership in January 2017.  The lecture, commissioned by the conference chairman, was attended by two hundred participants.
· A lecture on medical negligence at a conference of the Israel Bar Association in February 2017, commissioned by the conference chairman and attended by three hundred lawyers.
· ‘The Ethics of Power’ at a course for high-ranking Mossad officers in June 2017.  The lecture was commissioned as part of specially designed training program.  The number of participants is classified information. 
· A lecture on ethical issues for Knesset members, commissioned by the Movement for Quality Government, attended by two hundred participants. 	Comment by Simi Peters: Not sure of official name in English.
· ‘The Ethics of Family in Medical Decisions’ at Ono Academic College in June 2017.  The lecture, commissioned by Professor Gil Segal, was attended by one hundred participants and is part of a research project in which Rabbi Sherlo is involved. 
Invitations to deliver these lectures were a direct result of Rabbi Sherlo’s position as head of the Tzohar Center for Jewish Ethics and his reputation as an expert in the field.
5. The Tzohar Conference on Ethics 
The conference, focusing on ethics in public discourse, was initiated by the Tzohar Center for Jewish Ethics; the Center for Ethics in Jerusalem was invited to participate. The event took place in July 2017 at the Center for Ethics in Jerusalem, in the presence of Speaker of the Knesset Yuli Edelstein, Member of Knesset Revital Sweid, Deputy Attorney General Raz Nizri, Chairman of the Center for Ethics Professor Moshe Hanegbi, Professor Yoram Yuval, Rabbi Stav, Rabbi Feuerstein, and other lecturers in the field of social media. The conference dealt with issues related to social media and ethical codes.  Rabbi Sherlo presented his position on the topic.  Hundreds of participants attended and the conference was broadcast live on the Internet.  	Comment by Simi Peters: Spelling?	Comment by Simi Peters: Spelling?	Comment by Simi Peters: Negbi?
6. Internet site
The next critical step in the Center’s development is a platform for disseminating information, providing interactive discussion, and providing materials on ethics.  The best possible vehicle for this task is an Internet site.  Toward that end, the Center has laid the groundwork for a site, which is in the process of being tested. Written material and video clips have been prepared for uploading when the site is completed. We expect to go online in about four months.   

7. Position papers
Position papers on a number of topics from the Tzohar Center for Jewish Ethics have been requested by a number of institutions:
· The basis for a code of ethics in the use of power by the Police Department of the State of Israel.	Comment by Simi Peters: A title would be better if they’ve got one.
· Position papers on a wide variety of topics ranging from informed consent to genetic testing, by the Helsinki Commission.
· A position paper on ethical deviations in trafficking in human organs, by the State of Israel’s Ministry of Justice.	Comment by Simi Peters: I don’t know if they mean ethical deviations or exceptions
· Position papers on various issues of medical ethics by a number of hospitals.

8.  ‘Accessibility Shabbat’ and a film on accessibility
One of Tzohar Center’s goals is the promotion of accessibility for the handicapped.  To further that goal, each year we organize an ‘Accessibility Shabbat’ dealing with a new topic affecting accessibility in synagogues and communities.  A year ago, we dealt with questions of accessibility in synagogues generally and accessibility for the visually impaired in particular.  The topic this year is accessibility for the hard of hearing.  By the end of 2017, we hope to deepen understanding of the halakhic approach to those with handicaps of speech, a topic we are exploring now.
As part of this endeavor, we are disseminating wide-ranging halakhic source material for rabbis, including suggestions for improvements which communities can make to enable accessibility.  In addition to other initiatives, we have also produced a short film on accessibility which has been viewed by over half a million people.
9. Making huppot accessible	Comment by Simi Peters: I’ve translated this, but I’m not sure if they’re talking about making marriage ceremonies easier for handicapped people to attend or perform, or if they are talking about making marriage ceremonies easier to understand or what.
[bookmark: _GoBack]In the wake of research on the subject of accessibility of huppot, we have formulated a guide to making huppot accessible.  This guide has been distributed to couples, with the goal of encouraging them to make their huppot more accessible.  We believe that the guide is influencing accessibility of huppot and constitutes a progressive factor in promoting the basics of social justice.
The Tzohar Center for Jewish Ethics has been very active in the areas discussed above.  Widespread media coverage of these areas has also increased publicity for the Center and its important work.  We are grateful to you for your support and believe that we will find additional partners who will enable us, together with you, to continue developing the Center and increasing its influence.
Attached is the accountant’s report which shows your contribution and the expenses credited to it for the benefit of the Center.
With blessings and many thanks, 
Rabbi Yuval Sherlo
Rabbi Uriel Genzel	Comment by Simi Peters: Spelling
Rabbi Dr. Moshe Be’eri	Comment by Simi Peters: Spelling





